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	LAKES OIL N.L.
                                         (A.C.N. 004 247 214)
	Registered Office:

Level 11,

500 Collins Street,

Melbourne  Vic.   3000
	P.O. Box 300, Collins Street West,

Melbourne  Vic.   8007

Telephone:   (03) 9629 1566

Facsimile:     (03) 9629 1624


March 21st, 2006
Mr Terry McKinley
Manager, Petroleum Regulation
Department of Primary Industries 

Level 16, 1 Spring St
MELBOURNE 3001

Dear Terry,

Re: Application to suspend the Loy Yang-2 well
Lakes Oil N.L. submits the following application for the suspension of our Loy Yang-2 well for future fracture stimulation and production testing.
Lakes wishes to suspend its Loy Yang-2 well after running the 114mm (4-1/2”) casing to TD at 1443m and cementing it in place prior to installing the wellhead and releasing the rig. The well will remain suspended until the suitable fracture stimulation equipment becomes available, expected mid year, and the well can be tested. 

There has been 114mm (4-1/2”) 15.1ppf, P110, R3, BTC casing run to 1443m and cemented in place with good returns experienced through out the pumping process. The top of cement should be above the 178mm (7”) casing shoe but a CBL will be run once the rig is off site to confirm the top of the cement. A 4-1/16” production tree has been installed on the well and pressure tested up to 2000psi in preparation for the later stimulation program. 
Once the rig has moved off the site the site will be secured and a fence installed around the wellhead to prevent unauthorised access. Although, as the well is cemented and has not been perforated yet, there is very little risk of accidents arising from the misuse of the wellhead equipment. A testing program will be submitted for your appraisal before the well is re-entered. 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me if there are any questions regarding this matter.
Yours truly

Tim O’Brien
Operations manager

Lakes Oil N.L.









